Bakewell St.

PO Box 26

Cranbourne 3977



www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au

The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable)

based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic

<u>PRIDE</u> (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning.

Issue 13

PH: 5996 1744

8th May 2019

CALENDAR

UPCOMING EVENTS



Month of May

Thursday, 9th May

Mother's Day Stall

Friday, 10th May

Coal Creek \$35 due

Monday, 13th May

Book Club due

Monday, 20th May

Semper Dental

Wednesday, 22nd May

3/4 and 5/6 Camp Deposit-\$50 due

Friday, 24th May

Coal Creek Grade 3/4 excursion

Month of June

Friday, 7th June

Curriculum Day

PRINCIPAL'S NEWS

Next week is a BIG week for our students in grade 3 and grade 5. On Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday those students will be participating in the National Assessment Program Literacy & Numeracy (Naplan) assessments.

This involves students in grade 3, 5, 7 and 9 across Australia sitting the same test at the same time. The tests are academic and there is one test for Reading, one for Writing, one for Mathematics and one for Language Conventions. Students are allocated a set time to complete the test. To support our students to gain confidence in completing these assessments, teachers have been conducting practice sessions where tasks are set in similar test like conditions. This has been done to reduce any anxieties associated with sitting tests and raise students' confidence in their ability to achieve their best in a limited time.

Information from the Naplan data is used to evaluate the school's curriculum and teaching focus for the following year. The data is also used to evaluate school progress.

If you have a child in grade 3 or grade 5 and want to know more, please read the information flier sent home this week. More information is available at nap.edu.au

This Thursday is our Mother's day stall—students are invited to purchase a gift. Thank you to the members of our Community group who will be servicing the stall and have organised the gifts / raffle.

Cheryl Van Deursen—Principal

Quote of the Week

You don't know what you can achieve unless you try

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO OUR MAY

BABIES!

Aroaha M Aarsh M Lola P Tayla F

Happy Birthday to those students who are celebrating their special day!



CPS BANK DETAILS

BSB 013 593

Account Number 499102494

Please put your child's name in the subject line.

Stars of the Week

These students have demonstrated intrinsic **PRIDE** (Persistence, Responsibility,

Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)

Learning	Home	
Community	Group	Student
FOUNDATION	FA	Faith T
	FB	Leo C
	FC	Douglas T
JUNIOR	JA	Angus P
	JB	Cash D
	JC	
	JD	Romina A
	JE	
MIDDLE	MA	Jamie A
	MB	Abhay M
	MC	Allara K
	MD	Crystal
SENIOR	SA	Hayden
	SB	Hatif
	SC	Rudenise
	SD	Chase J
ICT	FA	Levi W
MUSIC	MD	Joshua K
ART	JE	Monadee C
PE	SD	Karina T
Ms Whittle	SC	Farida K
Mrs Bloomfield	MB	Brodie R
Mr Clydesdale	SC	Lampstand
Mrs Fernand	SD	Nelith
Principal	МС	Nathan

FROM THE OFFICE

We have had quite a few parents running very late to pick their children up from school. If you are unable to get to school by 3:15pm to pick your children up, please organise alternative arrangements. It is very unfair to your children to have them waiting at the office after a long day at school.

Please be mindful when dropping your children off at school. The "drop off zone" is in Russell Street and should be used to drop your children off.

Parents parking in Bakewell Street to drop children off are causing a lot of safety issues.

We would prefer this habit stopped before there is an accident in front of our school.

Community News

Semper Dental is returning!!

We are fortunate to have the services of Semper Dental returning to our school. They will be here from May 20th.

Forms have already been sent out, so please make sure you return the forms, for your child to receive a dental check up. Some families may be eligible for free check ups, so it is important you return your forms!

Once students have had their dental check, parents will be provided with information from the check up, and possible recommendations for future work required.



This is a great opportunity for your child to receive a dental check without having to organise a trip to the dentist!!

> Di Fernand Assistant Principal





We are now on Facebook!

Cranbourne Primary School has officially created its very own Facebook Page and Group.

These social platforms allow us to communicate with our school community. We will post reminders, dates, information and most importantly updates about what is happening in the school.

To find us, just search Cranbourne Primary School in the Facebook search bar. A link to both of these platforms will be on our website.

If you have any trouble or concerns please come and see us and we can help you get connected!

We would welcome any suggestions of what else you would like to see on our page and group.

Thank you

DON'T FORGET YOUR
BANK BOOKS
TOMORROW!
THURSDAY IS
SCHOOL BANKING DAY!









